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Item
1)  CALL CITY COUNCIL MEETING TO ORDER
a. Welcome and Roll Call – Mayor Bob Abercrombie welcomed all in attendance and called roll. Those in attendance were Council Members Shaun Murray, Ben Allred, Al Kettle, Public Works Director Ben Mower, and Secretary Kaelyn Meyers.  Council Member Nile Mathisen was excused.
b. Prayer – Mayor Bob Abercrombie
c. Pledge of Allegiance – was said by all present.
d. Conflicts of Interests -- All Council Members who have a conflict with any item on the agenda please state their concern. 
· No Conflicts were stated.

2) [bookmark: _Hlk82681016]ZONE CHANGE 2500 E. – Rob McNeel
Rob McNeel explained his project for the property located on 2500 E. that will include putting in townhomes in that area. He is asking to rezone this property from Commercial 3 (C3)  to Residential Multi Family 1 (RM1) Zone. 
There was a public hearing in Planning & Zoning on January 7 which was approved by the commission and sent on to Council.
Motion made by Council Member Ben Allred to approve the Zone Change on 2500 E. from C3 to RM1, for Rob McNeel, 2nd by Council Member Al Kettle. All in favor.
			YEA			NAY
			Council Members
			Al Kettle
			Ben Allred
			Shaun Murray
			Bob Abercrombie
		Council Member Nile Mathisen was excused.

3) FUTURE OUTDOORS EXPO DONATION – Denise Maynard
Denise Maynard event coordinator for Future Outdoors Expo, explained the project that was done last year for the expo, stating that this year will be bigger and better. Last year there was 5000 people with over 1000 kids fishing, and they are reaching out to local businesses that would be interested in helping. 
Council Members agreed to support this with a donation of $1000.00.
Motion made by Council Member Ben Allred to approve $1000.00 to the Future Outdoors Expo, 2nd by Council Member Shaun Murray. All in favor.

			YEA			NAY
			Council Members
			Al Kettle
			Ben Allred
			Shaun Murray
			Bob Abercrombie
		Council Member Nile Mathisen was excused.

4) 2024 CITY AUDIT – 
Clegg Batty with Aycock & Miles & Associates went over the 2024 City Audit. He explained that there is one finding that includes making more timely cash deposits. The rest of the audit went good with the city running in the black. 
Motion made by Council Member Al Kettle to approve the 2024 City Audit as presented, 2nd by Council Member Ben Allred. All in favor.
			YEA			NAY
			Council Members
			Al Kettle
			Ben Allred
			Shaun Murray
			Bob Abercrombie
		Council Member Nile Mathisen was excused.

5) LIGHT SHOW DECORATIONS – 
Mayor Bob Abercrombie asked if the buildings have been removed yet from Serenity Park. Council Member Ben Allred said that he should hear from Debbie Richards any time now for help in removing them. Mayor Bob Abercrombie said that we are getting more security and surveillance all the time and we will just have to see what happens to help with the vandalism problem.

6) FEMA STORM DRAINAGE PLAN – Eric Major
Eric Major with Jones & DeMille went over a proposed Storm Drain Master Plan. They have created a model of the town that would show the 5 - 20 year storm that is proposed by placing the curser anywhere on the map. Roadways were discussed that basins could be added to slow the water down to prevent flooding. There is an old pond on approx. 1000 N. 2500 E. on Max Rasmussen’s property that would be a good place to put a basin. They got quotes for future planning on the back pages of the proposal.
Mayor Bob Abercrombie stated that we got the grant for other studies and then we were denied because the larger cities get the grants. 
This proposal is for maybe some little things that we can start working toward and keeping some of the areas marked for the property owners to let them know that an easement might be needed for basins.

7) BALLARD CITY TMP UPDATE – Eric Major
It was stated that our Transportation master plan (TMP) was done in 2017. In the past it was suggested that we update the existing plan sooner than in the past. We would get new traffic counts, speed statistics and vehicle classifications along with other items. He suggested that we utilize AI technology that can rate different things like manholes, pavement damage, etc. Duchesne County uses this program to help plan maintenance. A new plan would help with maintenance upgrades. Council Member Ben Allred asked Ben Mower if this would be beneficial, Ben Mower stated that he has spoken with Jeff Baker and asked them to put this together. TMP update can be done for a lump sum fee of $17,100. It agreed that we do need to get this done.
Motion made by Council Member Ben Allred to move forward with the TMP update, 2nd by Council Member Shaun Murray. All in favor.
			YEA			NAY
			Council Members
			Al Kettle
			Ben Allred
			Shaun Murray
			Bob Abercrombie
		Council Member Nile Mathisen was excused.

8) 1000 S. FROM 500 E. to 1500 E. PROJECT – Eric Major
Today all three entities Roosevelt, Duchesne County, and Ballard had a meeting and decided that this project would be a great impact to the area. This road has been earmarked for years as another corridor going east and west. Eric showed a map of the area with the short portion in Roosevelt with the majority in Duchesne County and Ballard. It was decided in that meeting to go to CIB to see what kind of a grant we can get. If each entity can come up some match money it would possibly be better than asking for a loan. They are leaning for Ballard City to be the applicant. They spoke in the meeting this morning in trying to get a work group with maybe a council member or mayor attending also to start working on an application together. 

9) ENGINEERING UPDATE –
Craig Nebeker with Horrocks was wondering if we want to have an agreement with Horrocks to work with the city. This would be good to have a pool of engineers with different skill sets for different projects. Mayor Bob Abercrombie stated that this would be a good idea. If we have an agreement in place with Horrocks, we wouldn’t have to bid out for every project. 

10) UINTAH COUNTY SHERIFF / COMMISSION REPORTS – 
Deputy Helms gave an update and suggested that we put a time limit on the ordinance for garbage and clean up in the city. 

11) BOARD MEETING UPDATES – 
Council Member Al Kettle gave update from the Water Board Meeting.

12) OFFICE / PROJECTS REPORT
a. 2025 Election Update
Mayor Bob Abercrombie along with Council Members Al Kettle and Nile Mathisen are up this year for re-election.

13) REVIEW AND CORRECT MINUTES -- 
a. Council Meeting January 7, 2025
Motion made by Council Member Shaun Murray to approve the minutes of January 7, 2025 as written, 2nd by Council Member Al Kettle. All in favor. 
			YEA			NAY
			Council Members
			Al Kettle
			Shaun Murray
			Bob Abercrombie
		Council Member Nile Mathisen was excused.
		Council Member Ben Allred left meeting early.

14) FOLLOW-UP ON PAST MINUTES – 
Mayor Bird with Roosevelt City was here regarding the gun range and the roadway going into the range. He is wondering what the Council thinks about the upgrades so far. It was stated that this roadway is used by the oil trucks quite a bit. He wanted to make sure that things are still looking good. There is still some roto mill that they have yet to lay down sometime this spring. Ballard has a commitment for road base and benches for the gun range. Roosevelt City is still waiting on getting the grant approved for the project.
  
15) MAYOR’S REPORT—
Mayor Bob Abercrombie gave an update on the Raise Grant that they are planning to submit next Monday. Our project will be from B’s convenience store to the Church and sidewalk from highway 40 to Athenian Academy plus a light at the intersection of highway 40 and 2500 E.

16) COUNCIL REPORTS – 
Council Member Al Kettle – Nothing to report.
Council Member Shau Murray – Nothing to report.

17) FINANCES:  Checks, Statements, Reports and Budget
Checks and finances were gone over and approved.

18) ADJOURN COUNCIL MEETING
Motion made by Council Member Shaun Murray to adjourn Council Meeting at 8:45 pm, 2nd by Council Member Al Kettle. All in favor.
			YEA			NAY
			Council Members
			Al Kettle
			Shaun Murray
			Bob Abercrombie
		Council Member Nile Mathisen was excused.
		Council Member Ben Allred left meeting early.

										
Mayor Bob Abercrombie					Date

										
Secretary Kaelyn Meyers					Date
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